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Food Safety and Inspection Serv. (Meat, Poultry), USDA § 308.16

wrapping for meat will not be per-
mitted unless the meat is first wrapped
with a good grade of paper or cloth of
a kind which will prevent contamina-
tion with lint or other foreign matter.

§ 308.12 Second-hand tubs, barrels,
and other containers.

Second-hand tubs, barrels, and boxes
intended for use as containers of any
product shall be inspected when re-
ceived at the official establishment and
before they are cleaned. Those showing
evidence of misuse rendering them
unfit to serve as containers for food
products shall be rejected. The use of
those showing no evidence of previous
misuse may be allowed after they have
been thoroughly and properly cleaned.
Steaming, after thorough scrubbing
and rinsing, is essential to cleaning
tubs and barrels.

[35 FR 15561, Oct. 3, 1970, as amended at 38 FR
29214, Oct. 23, 1973; 41 FR 23700, June 11, 1976]

§ 308.13 Inedible operating and stor-
age rooms; outer premises, docks,
driveways, approaches, pens, alleys,
etc.; flybreeding material; other
conditions.

All operating and storage rooms and
departments of official establishments
used for inedible materials shall be
maintained in acceptably clean condi-
tion. The outer premises of every offi-
cial establishment, including docks
and areas where cars and vehicles are
loaded, and the driveways, approaches,
yards, pens, and alleys, shall be prop-
erly paved and drained and kept in
clean and orderly condition. All catch
basins on the premises shall be of such
construction and location and shall be
given such attention as will insure
their being kept in acceptable condi-
tion as regards odors and cleanliness.
Catch basins shall not be located in de-
partments where any product is pre-
pared, handled, or stored. The accumu-
lation on the premises of official estab-
lishments of any material in which
flies may breed, such as hog hair,
bones, paunch contents, or manure, is
forbidden. No other conditions that
may result in adulteration of product
or interfere with inspection shall be al-
lowed in any official establishment or
on its premises.

§ 308.14 Employment of diseased per-
sons.

No operator of an official establish-
ment or other person preparing product
in an official establishment shall em-
ploy, in any department where any
product is handled or prepared, any
person showing evidence of a commu-
nicable disease in a transmissible
stage, or known to be a carrier of such
a disease, or while affected with boils,
sores, infected wounds, or other abnor-
mal sources of microbiological con-
taminants.

§ 308.15 Tagging insanitary equipment,
utensils, rooms or compartments.

When, in the opinion of a Program
employee, any equipment, utensil,
room, or compartment at an official es-
tablishment is unclean or its use would
be in violation of any of the regula-
tions in this subchapter, he will attach
a ‘‘U.S. Rejected’’ tag thereto. No
equipment, utensil, room, or compart-
ment so tagged shall again be used
until made acceptable. Such tag so at-
tached shall not be removed by anyone
other than a Program employee.

§ 308.16 Sanitation requirements for
electrical stimulating (EST) equip-
ment.

(a) Hide-on stimulation. Automatic
and manually operated equipment may
be used to apply electrical stimualtion
to the hide-on surface of slaughtered
carcasses provided no opening cuts
other than the stick wound or foot re-
moval have been made in the carcass.
If the hide is penetrated by electrodes,
the penetrated tissue shall be trimmed.
Disinfection of electrodes between each
hide-on carcass stimulation is not nec-
essary.

(b) Hide-off stimulation. (1) Automatic
or manually operated equipment may
be used to apply electrical stimulation
to carcasses after complete hide re-
moval. Partially skinned carcasses
shall not be stimulated.

(2) If stimulation is applied before
the carcass has been inspected, the car-
cass contact surfaces of the equipment
shall be disinfected with a disinfectant
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